SILA INTERNATIONAL BAPTIST CHURCH

คริสตจักรศิลาสากลแ<u>บ๊บติสต์</u>

Edition: June 2025

LOVE GOD, LOVE THE CHURCH AND LOVE OTHERS.

Baptism



Mai was baptized on Sunday, June 22nd.



Nilin was baptized on Sunday, June 22nd.

Sunday Worship



Members are learning to pray for one another.



Pui is teaching the Bible for older children.



Younger children are learning about OT stories.



We celebrate birthdays on the last Sunday of each month.

Children's Ministry



Many children often visit our church after school.



They helped carry materials for bedrooms.



3-5 baptized children often join the Bible study.



Pastor Curt encouraged them to pray and evangelize.

Finished Soon



Moving up to the second floor bedrooms.



Building the roof for the outside kitchen.



Checking the hall. It will be finished by July 10th.



Sharing about our church projects at Khon Kaen Pray.

Prayer Requests:

- 1. For Khon Kaen to be receptive to the Gospel.
- 2. Pastor Curt to raise support to be a full-time pastor.
- 3. Operation Christmas Child to reach many souls.
- 4. Raise money to build an auditorium. (\$75,000)

From the Pastor:

Hello from Khon Kaen, Thailand!

We are so grateful for everything God has given us this June. We welcomed two new members into our church through baptism on June 22nd! It's a true blessing to see our community grow.

We have also made some updates to the church. Pui, my wife, is now teaching the 4th to 6^{th} - to 6th-graders on Sundays. They have a brand-new classroom where they can learn together. We are also feeding children in the evenings and praying for more support so we can help more children who are in need nearby.

Lately, several people from another village that Pui knows have been coming. We had to turn some people away last week because the van was full, and we are working on fixing this problem. We want everyone interested to have the chance to learn about Christ. Some of our young people are joining the adults for Wednesday night Bible study. We're hoping to find someone to teach them separately during that time.

The second floor is almost done, and I cannot wait to finish it, so we can start other property improvements. None of this would be happening without your help. Please pray that we can raise enough money to build an auditorium early next year.

Thank you for all your prayers and everything you do. Please keep praying that I can work full-time starting next year.

Your servant in Christ,

Curt Mathis



How to give to Thailand Missions

*All donations are tax-deductible.

GIVE BY CHECK:

- 1. Make check to: Narrow Road Gospel Ministry Inc.
- 2. In the memo section write: Thailand Missions
- 3. Mail to

Narrow Road Gospel Ministry Inc.

3543 Tree Lane

Kingwood, Texas 77339

GIVE via QR code:

Scan the QR code and follow the prompts.



Zeffy

Sponsoring Church



If you have any questions you can contact Pat Cammarata at:

Kingwood First Baptist Church 3500 Woodland Hills Drive Kingwood, Texas 77339

Personal contact information

Curt Mathis 445 M1 Tambon Sila, Muang Khon Kaen Khon Kaen, Thailand 40000

Phone: +66 65-226-1073

Email: silainterbc@gmail.com Facebook: @SIBCKhonKaen Website: www.silainterbc.com



Website